
September  10, 2012 

Over, please... 

Members Work to Pass Proposition 30 and Defeat Proposition 32 
Past President Margie Granado turns in voter identification data 
to MTA Office Manager Alonso Ibanez. Bandini Elementary 
was the first school to turn in 100 percent names and 
commitments. Congratulations Bandini!  
Also, 100 percent complete and turned in are 

Bella Vista Elementary 
Bell Gardens Elementary 
Montebello Adult School 

Montebello Gardens Elementary 

 Suva Elementary  
The iPad giveaway and other prizes will be announced at the 
Tuesday, September 18 Council meeting.  

Phone banks will open Monday, Sep-
tember 24 at the MTA Office. We will be 
open Monday-Thursday 3:30 –7:30 p.m. through the election. In addition, Satur-
day phone banks will begin October 20.  We’ll have prizes, treats, and 
friends!  

 

Tell Me More About My 
Adjunct Duties 

Adjunct duties is a term identified specifically with Stull 
bill valuation requirements. During your Stull Bill year, 
you are contracted to complete two non-instructional 
duties which would normally be performed before or 
after the Board Day. You pick your adjunct duties from 
a list provided by the site principal. The list would typi-
cally include: 

Committee Work 
Dance/Athletic Events 

Leadership Camp 
Building Rep for MTA 

PTA Activities 
Special Site Events 

Office Bulletin Boards 

Adjunct duties are not required during your non-Stull 
years. 

What Are the Evaluation Cycles? 
• Probationary Bargaining Unit members are evalu-

ated every year. 

• HeadStart teachers are evaluated every year. 

• Permanent Bargaining Unit members are evaluated 
every other year.  

• Permanent Bargaining Unit members who meet the 
following criteria are evaluated every five years:  

♦ NCLB Highly Qualified 

♦ Ten consecutive years Bargaining Unit ex-
perience within the District at the time of the 
completion of the Stull Evaluation; and, 

♦ Not referred to the PAR Program within the 
past two years.  

The District and the Association have agreed to a joint 
committee on Evaluation Procedures. More information 
will be available after the first meeting.  



Stop the Special Exemptions Act
IT’S NOT WHAT IT SEEMS

Join the campaign to stop the Special Exemptions Act!
Visit: www.stopspecialexemptions.org

Prop 32 was intentionally written to create special exemptions for billionaire 
businessmen, giving them even more political power to write their own set of rules.

The facts:
◾	Prop 32 exempts secretive Super PACS, which can raise unlimited amounts of money 

from corporate special interests and billionaire businessmen to support their candidates or 
defeat their enemies. And 32 does nothing to stop anonymous donors from influencing elections.

◾	Prop 32 doesn’t solve Sacramento’s problems, because it was intentionally written 
to restrict only some companies, while providing huge exemptions to others, like Wall Street 
investment firms, hedge funds, real estate developers, insurance companies and corporations that 
can still create front groups and make unlimited campaign expenditures supporting candidates.

◾	Prop 32 unfairly singles out our teachers, nurses and firefighters and limits their voices on 
issues that matter to us all – like cuts to our schools and colleges, police and fire response times, 
workplace safety, consumer protections, homeowner rights and unfair corporate tax giveaways.

Paid for by No on 32, sponsored by educators, firefighters, school employees, health care providers, police officers and labor organizations 
opposed to special exemptions from campaign finance rules for corporate special interests.  Major funding by California Professional 

Firefighters Ballot Issues Committee and IE PAC (committee) and PACE of California School Employees Association Issues Committee.

NO on 32


